Yukon

August 10, 2022
Applicant c/o
Access and Privacy Officer

Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office

Final Response ATIPP Access Request 22-350

Decision
The Public Service Commission has searched the Staffing Management and Solutions branch, Labour
Relations, and Human Resources Shared Services branch and has identified information responsive to

Access Request #22-350. Our final response on the information is as follows:

Access Granted in Full

The Public Service Commission has provided information in full relating to the request noted below:

All Yukon government employees were required to have a first-dose of COVID 19
vaccination by Nov. 30 and a second dose by Jan 30, 2021. As of July 14 2022,
vaccination against COVID-19 is no longer be a requirement for employees, volunteers
and contractors in any Yukon government workplace. How many people were put on
leave without pay due to the vaccination requirements (from Nov 2011 to July 2022)? Of
those, what percentage were Indigenous identifying employees? How many people
resigned from the Government of Yukon due to the vaccine requirements? Of those, what
percentage were Indigenous identifying employees? Timeframe: November 30, 2021 - July
14, 2022.

LOA due to Terminations- reason
Vaccine Mandate Vaccine Mandate
Aboriginal Employee count 16 6
Non-Aboriginal Employee 67 22
count
Un-declared employee count 56 11

There is no charge for this request.



Right to Complain

You have the right to make a complaint in respect of this response to the Yukon Information and
Privacy Commissioner under Section 66 of the ATIPP Act, no later than 30 business days after you
receive this response. To make a complaint, contact:

Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner
3162 3™ Ave.
Whitehorse, YK Y1A 1G3

E-mail: intake@vyukonombudsman.ca
Phone: (867) 667-8468; toll free (in Yukon) 1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468)

Contact Person in Department

If there are any questions, please contact Mia Archambault, Access and Privacy Analyst for the Public
Service Commission at (867) 667-9448 or psc-atipp@vukon.ca
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Sherri Young, Public Service Commissioner W




